

Inverkip & Wemyss Bay Community Council Minutes
Thursday 2nd May 2019

Attendees: Community Councillors: Eileen Virtue (Chair), Helen Davidson, Irene McLeod
Cllr Dorrian, Cllr Rebecchi 
MSP Representative Seoniad Knox

MP Ronnie Cowan 
Community Police Officer (Martin Cannon), 
Community Wardens, 

Caroline Champion -HSCP

Three members of the local community,
Apologies: Community Councillors: Isobel Rennie, Gary Purdon, 
Cllr Nelson
Police Report:  
            Latest police statistics – over the last month there has been 8 crimes 
recorded. Five have been detected and three undetected. Those undetected 
include damage to vehicles – Fran Terrace and Station Cottages
Martin asked that the Neighbourhood Watch presentation be promoted for the next meeting.
Wardens Report:

The percentage of antisocial behaviour incidents in this areas is 3.25% of the total for Inverclyde this month.
Five incidents were reported – four were in relation to alcohol consumption

One was neighbour Noise

Main issues were on Easter Monday at Inverkip beach around 70 kids were enjoying the weather and were moved further into the woods to prevent noise and disturbance

Martin mentioned that there was a proactive Police presence that weekend too with proactive visits to Sainsbury’s  as well as action by British Transport Police

There were five community engagements by wardens (not related to antisocial behaviour)

Twelve vulnerable building checks were made

Reminder to call 0800 0131701 rather than wait until a CC meeting to report anything

Minutes of Last Meeting: Proposed by Eileen  (seconded by Isobel?)
Secretary Report:

· Caroline Champion introduced herself as the Localities and Engagement Officer for Inverclyde HSCP. Her role is to support the establishment and development of locality planning groups.
· A letter has been received from Cllr Jim McEleny informing us that he has been appointed as Inverclyde Council’s Community Council Champion – as such he hopes to attend a future meeting of IWBCC
· Clyde Regional Marine Plan – Gary Purdon attended and will write a summary. It was noted that MSP Stuart McMillan was not made aware of the event.
· It was noted that Ardgowan Distillery has now applied for a premises licence – Eileen will scan the application and put on the website.
Planning:

· Applications submitted for our area this month for permission to erect signage on Langhouse Road from Merchant Homes. And work on the Wemyss Bay Nursery Classroom.
· Cllr Dorian reported that permission was granted for the New Cruise Terminal in Greenock.

Roads Pavements and Lighting:
· A78 improvements – Cllr Rebecchi and Dorrian outlined the plans regarding improvements to the A78 particularly at Inverkip Sainsbury’s junction. The council approved traffic lights at the Sainsbury’s junction and at the entrance to Kip Marina. A roundabout will be built at Brueacre. The CC expressed its disappointment that a roundabout – which the majority of local residents preferred – had not been approved.
· Fly Tipping – no progress. It is not private household that are doing this-  Cllr Rebecchi advised that the council will investigate if it is reported
· .  
· Police Officer in attendance raised parking at Inverkip boat club, car regularly parking on pavement – discussed whether a bollard could be placed on the pavement to prevent this. Friendly reminders have not worked. Cllr Rebecchi to investigate – no progress
· Car parking by new bollards on main street Inverkip – No progress regarding an extra bollard.

Treasurers Report: Current Balance £2,181.98
Riverside Inverclyde funding:

· Blooming Inverkip monies to support project for gardening Scotland
· Quote for fencing/ hedging received as well as slabbing for picnic tables.
· Walking route signage funding agreed - Action Gary – Ramblers map now available to put up
· Website hosting – cheque to be written – Isobel investigating how payment can be done using DD rather than cheque.
· Funding still available – ideas include -Wemyss Bay Community Centre – can some funding be spent on bulbs/planters; Time capsule at war memorial; time capsule; resident in attendance asked about a mains drinking water fountain
Eileen to out theme headlines on website
AOCB:   
· Seoniad asked about crawl spaces at sports grounds. Councillors advised that there had been a pilot scheme at Inverclyde Academy and that it might be extended.
· Residents had commented about rubbish accumulating at the baech in Inverkip - Cllr Rebecchi reminded the CC that we had been asking for wheelie bins – where should they go if we got them? Discussion about whether they go at the start of the coastal path in Harbourside or further along near the trees. Need agreement regarding who empties the bins and how often from IC. CC to advise.
Next Meeting: Thursday 6th June 2019 at 7.30pm in Inverkip Primary School - The Annual General Meeting will take place at 7pm
